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January 2015 Newsletter 
Welcome back!  I hope everyone had an enjoyable break and like ourselves looking forward to the challenges of the New Year.
I am issuing a draft diary from now to March, however I expect there will be additional events to notify you of in the near future.

The major change this week has been the introduction of free school meals for all our P1 to P3 children.  There has been a Scotland wide media awareness campaign to highlight this government initiative and the uptake has been substantial.  As the majority of our children have always utilised the dining hall every day, either for a packed or school lunch, there is little change to how we manage this facility.  However the increased numbers of school dinners take a little longer to serve.  Our Primary 7 pupils have been very proactive in their discussion and ideas to ensure equality and fairness of our queuing system.  Prior to the launch ‘Catering Direct’ carried out an audit of outstanding credits and debits held by the pupils and these will be dealt with in due course.  Further details will follow from Catering Direct.
Prior to the Christmas break there was an instance of a pet dog being tied to the nursery fence.  This caused alarm to a number of children and parents as the animal was distressed by the passersby and the noise.  Please do not bring dogs onto the school campus, or for that matter tie them up close by as this can be distressing and threatening to others.  We do of course have an exception to the rule in the use of a ‘buddy’ or trained guide dogs for the visually impaired.
Please also be mindful and considerate of other drivers and our close neighbours within and around the school as disagreements can cause unnecessary friction particularly during inclement weather.  If you have an issue causing distress please ensure you channel your complaint through the school in an orderly and reasonable manner.

You may have seen a great deal of activity prior to the holiday on the roof and exterior of the building, repairing the damaged facia and putting in place preventative measures against the local pigeons.
There is also a planned extension to our nursery provision that will impact on the layout of the school, these plans are presently under negotiation and consideration with every effort being made to reduce disruption to our school community.

The recent Christmas festivities were well attended and our advent appeal well supported.  The children were able to purchase 4 chickens, 3 shelters, 1 toilet, 1 wheelchair repair kit, a white cane, crops for the community, assistance with an allotment and sent 4 children to school all thanks to SCIAF and their remarkable real gift campaign.  Thank you.

Our final advent assembly was well attended as we enjoyed a range of home baking to make Mary Berry very proud. So, thank you to our willing helpers who helped created a joyful end of term event.

Please return the slip below to acknowledge your receipt.
Yours sincerely

P Stewart
Head Teacher
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

I have received the January Newsletter.
[image: image4.wmf]Signature:



  
Parent of:






�





� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








Comments box:

















[image: image5.emf] 

High Common Road St.Leonards East Kilbride   FILLIN "School Address Line2" \* MERGEFORMAT    FILLIN "Town" \* MERGEFORMAT   G74 2AX  Telephone 013552 32066   Facsimile   01355 579946
e.mail: st-hilarys-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk


_1044946244.doc
[image: image1.png]






